
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Joint Application of 
GridLiance High Plains LLC, GridLiance 
GP, LLC, and GridLiance Holdco, LP 
(“GridLiance”), NextEra Energy 
Transmission Investments, LLC, and 
NextEra Energy Transmission, LLC 
(“NextEra Entities”) for approval of the 
Acquisition of GridLiance by the NextEra 
Entities 
 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
 
 
File No. EM-2021-0114 

ORDER GRANTING REQUEST FOR EXTENSION OF TIME 
 
Issue Date:  November 23, 2020 Effective Date:  November 23, 2020 
 

On October 20, 2020, a joint application was filed with the Missouri Public Service 

Commission requesting either that the Commission approve an acquisition, or that the 

Commission find it lacks jurisdiction over the matter. The Commission directed the Staff of 

the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff) to respond with a recommendation or 

request for additional time no later than November 23, 2020. On November 23, 2020, Staff 

filed a request for an extension of time to December 23, 2020.1  

Staff cited the transaction’s complexity and need to further investigate the 

transaction as grounds for an extension of time. Staff also cited a recent information 

gathering conference call held just prior to its request. 

The Commission finds the motion reasonable, and will grant it. 

THE COMMISSION ORDERS THAT: 

1. Staff’s request for an extension of time to file its recommendation is granted. 

Staff shall submit its recommendation no later than December 23, 2020.  

                                            
1 The application to intervene of the Missouri Joint Municipal Electric Utility Commission will be addressed in a 
separate order. 



 2 

2. This order shall be effective when issued. 

 
      BY THE COMMISSION 
 
 
 
 
 Morris L. Woodruff                                    

Secretary 
 
 
Charles Hatcher, Regulatory Law Judge, 
by delegation of authority pursuant to 
Section 386.240, RSMo 2016. 
 
Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 23rd day of November, 2020. 
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